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To the Editor

Mori et al. reported the pharmacokinetics of dasatinib in a 
hemodialysis patient with chronic myeloid leukemia (CML), 
and we read with great interest the paper [1]. The patient 
developed severe vascular toxicities due to second genera-
tion tyrosine kinase inhibitors (TKIs) (hypertensive nephro-
sclerosis due to nilotinib, and heart failure due to dasatinib), 
but achieved a favorable treatment response with  MR4.5 and 
maintained treatment-free remission (TFR). The phospho-
proteomic signature in endothelial cells, which can regu-
late leukemic stem cells in CML [2], reflects the vascular 
toxicities of TKIs [3]. Considering the treatment response 
and vascular toxicity in the patient, the impairment of CML 
leukemic stem cell harboring from endothelial cells by TKIs 
may be involved in the treatment response or maintenance of 
TFR via endothelial dysfunction by TKIs. Although patients 
with severe renal insufficiency like the present patient are 
generally excluded from clinical trial settings, real world 
cohort data to investigate treatment responses or TFRs are 
necessary to clarify the association between vascular adverse 
events and treatment response or achievement of TFR in 
patients with CML.
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